STITTSVILLE PUBLIC SCHOOL COUNCIL
TUESDAY, JANUARY 16TH, 2018

ATTENDANCE

Chair: Donna Edwards 

Vice-Chair: Megan Baker 

Treasurer: Kristy Krumins

Secretary: George Ingraham 

Fundraising: Kristin Harcoff and Kim Medaglia

Food Coord Shannon Helleman

Volunteer: absent

OCASC: Absent

Comm: Jackie Connors

SCSC Rep: Absent

Principal: Catherine Donnelly

Faculty Reps: Maura Cuffari

Members at Large: Michelle Legault,  Jacquie Baillie, Angela Ross, Sabrina Kemp, Laura Rennick, Julie Smith, Angela Ross, Dave Content

Introduction

1. Welcome and Intro (Donna Edwards)

· Additions or changes to Agenda

· Approval of Agenda - moved sabrina and 2nd by megan
· Approval of November minutes - differed to feb. - few had read
Executive Reports

2. Chair Report (Donna Edwards)

- News from the Board

· new committee seeking membership - for special education advisory

· family snow shoe - Mcskimming farm - Jan 20th - register or email to attend. snow shoes provided

· mental health and addiction talk on 01 mar

· "picture this" - need to renew contract - link with GMS for discount if families have kids in both schools. fun to volunteer at
· healthy roots - program to empowering young women 

- Healthy Routes update

News From the Board
Invitation to serve on Special Education Advisory Committee (SEAC)
Deadline - Friday, January 26, 2018
We are currently seeking to appoint one (1) Community Representative and up to five (5) Local Associations to its SEAC. Applications will be accepted from from interested community members and local associations and for membership on SEAC.


Applications for Community Representative
Applicants for the Community representative to SEAC should have knowledge of special education issues, and understanding of the OCDSB’s programs and services, and appreciation of the role and responsibility of SEAC. Applicants for Community Representative must meet the following criteria in order to be considered a candidate:
  -  Eighteen years of age or older;
  -  A public school elector;
  -  Reside within the Board’s area of jurisdiction, and
  -  Not an employee of the Ottawa-Carleton District School Board. 

Applications for Local Associations
The Education Act stipulates that local associations represented on SEAC must operate locally within the area of jurisdiction of the board; be affiliated with an association or organization that is incorporated and operates throughout Ontario to further the interests and well-being of one or more groups of exceptional children or adults; and not represent professional educators.

The nominated representative and alternate representative must meet the following criteria in order to be considered a candidate:
  -  Eighteen years of age or older;
  -  A public school elector;
  -  Reside within the Board’s area of jurisdiction, and
  -  Not an employee of the Ottawa-Carleton District School Board.

We invite all those interested to apply for membership by submitting a completed application form. Online applications must be received by 5:30 p.m. Friday, January 26, 2018.

Please direct any questions to:
Katrine Mallan, Manager of Board Services
613-596-8211 x8381
katrine.mallan@ocdsb.ca
Feeling the need to get outdoors? 
Join Continuing Education for a Family Snowshoe Hike at MacSkimming Outdoor Education Centre on Saturday January 20th, 2018. Come explore the forest with your family on a guided snowshoe hike around the Ottawa-Carleton District School Board’s 425 acre classroom called “MacSkimming Outdoor Education Centre”! Experienced Outdoor Education Instructors will guide you and your family along the trails to discover and learn animal signs and tracks, and then relax around the campfire for lunch. Snowshoes & hot dogs will be provided or you can bring your own! The fee is $15.00 per person. To register, please phone or email MacSkimming Outdoor Education Centre to book your family in for this great outdoor adventure!
Speaker Series Winter 2018 
Mental Health and Addiction – Coping and Resilience
March 1, 2018 - 7:00 – 9:00 p.m.
Sir Robert Borden High School – 131 Greenbank Road
Speakers:
Mary Alexandrou - Program Coordinator for the Children’s Hospital of Eastern Ontario’s (CHEO) youth mental health program called YouthNet.
Natalie Markoff – Director of Communication & Partnerships for PLEO – Parents’ Lifelines of Eastern Ontario.

PICTURE THIS TOO - Contract Renewal
Jaquie Bailie to follow up with GMS Parent Council to find out if they are renewing their contract, or going looking at other options.
Consensus seems to be that we are happy with Picture This Too, and will consider renewing
3. Principal’s Report (Catherine Donnelly)
School Cash Online: 

· The OCDSB is now offering an on-line payment system for school items such as field trips.  The system helps parents and community members pay school-related fees safely, quickly and easily. By using School Cash Online, parents help increase efficiency and security at schools by making payments directly into the school’s bank account. This allows teachers and office staff to focus on helping students, and not counting cash. Plus, parents get an additional way to stay informed of upcoming field trips and school items available for sale. 
· Powered by KEV Group, the new system puts all of the school fees available to the student online for purchase. Schools post their items and activities through the system and then parents can choose to purchase these items online through three different methods, including credit cards. Parents can also stay informed and keep track of which school fees require their attention.

Defibrillator Update:

As part of the OCDSB roll out of defibrillators in every school, we will have a defibrillator installed by September 2018.   

Thank you: We are so pleased to have SPS council and families’ support in purchasing items that enhance the school experience for the students.  We have received a shipment of alternate seating and in the fall benefited from an outdoor classroom workshop for each class. 

Safe and Caring:

· Every class co-created success criteria for what makes a successful recess. 

· Welcome back assembly held and reviewed the criteria and shared each class’ criteria.  Classroom teachers and students can refer to these charts as a helpful tool to problem solve when issues arise from recess. We have seen a significant drop in recess issues this year with the change to having recess first at the afternoon break and also with the school wide focus on recess success criteria. 

· Developing focus group questions to gather student input on what makes them feel safe at school.

Algonquin Nursing program: Algonquin nursing students are joining us again this year to learn about assessing student health and to support our students in the class and with topics such as peer pressure. 

Rowan’s Law: The Ministry of Education is inviting feedback on Rowan’s Law (Concussion Safety), 2017.  Feedback can be provided on-line up to January 29th, 2018.

Updated School Security:

We have added door “strikers” on our kindergarten doors and rear main doors so they can be accessed by a pass card when locked.  The front door and main rear door that are visible from the office are the only doors unlocked during the day. 

4.  Teachers Report (Maura Cuffari)

· Not received by email
5. Fundraising Report (Kristin Harcoff and Kim Medaglia)

· Pyjama Patrol Update - new pj's only - cannot donate directly to an unregistered charities with CRA. week long collection - baskets available -

· funds from movie night for a donation

· $425 - MacDonalds night
· $700 - Dec - movie night

· 02 Feb movie night - pj party - 
· need to get to pink shirts
· Succession planning - both Kim and Kristin wish to pass on the task to another team for next year.  Planning starts in April 2018 for school year 2018-2019.

6. 7:40 Treasurers Report (Kristy Krumins)

· Financial Status Report

· Additional Allocations

· Lorrie still has receipts from dance candy
· track and field - ribbons for students approx $.00 Shannon made a motion - Kim seconded - approved

· OSSCAS membership - $25.00 - 
· forecast for end of year balance of $20k

· Catherine Donnelly - furniture in library - 
· dated front garden - $3k  to properly upkeep- 
· mulch -$500.00 - top up for out door classroom
· gym equipment ?
· tables - for fun fair - where would these items be stored in the school?
· defiberlator - School board has a program - to be installed in Sept 2018
· play ground - play structure need repairs
· get ahead of the curve -  3d printers
· chrome books and connectivity priorities of board
· Lego kit - robotics 500.00
· 06 Feb for staff and council priorities - Donna set deadline

7. Food Program Report (Shannon Helleman)

· new families arrived during fall and adjustments made to permit their entrance to porgram.
· King fu bistro - numbers have been dwindling - vendor wants to stop for a year and go to another school.
· Kristin - splitting up the year - 4 month blocks - in order to permit the intro new vendors and offer a variety.
· Kim - Browns and Sobeys asked about a salad program
8. Volunteer Report (Cathy Coote) - nothing
9. Safe and Caring Schools Report (Amy Boughner & Mariana Rakiteansky)

10. OCASC Report (Dave Contant)

· technology
· gifted program presentation

· special education advisory committee

· banking separate accounts -

· would council have a rep with access to a school account

11. Communications Report (Jackie Connors)

12. New Business

· family whose home sustained a fire - admin supported - council looked at providing support - not required at this time.
13 Previous Business

· Update on Family in Need

14. Adjournment (Donna Edwards & Megan Baker)

· Jackie moved to close at 8:40

Next meeting: February 20, 2018

